
Minutes: faculty assembly meeting ʹ presidential address summary ʹ 2/20/18 
 
Congrats on fundraising. 
 
Stockton’



University Expansion: Manahawkin: Great things happening here. Opportunities for growth. Galloway 
Campus Quad: Moving along. Gateway Project: Making progress. 
 
Questions: 
 
Question from faculty member: Asks about three-plus-one bill/plan. 
 
President Kesselman explains the three-plus-one and believes it will pass. We need to pay attention to 
this because parents may want to know how we match up with other institutions. Other legislation is 
being considered that the President is keeping up with. 
 
Question from faculty member: Asks how can we be a public university if we only get 10% funding from 
the state?  
 
President Kesselman suggests that we are still state-assisted, not yet state-abused. 
 
Question from faculty member: Asks about procurement. 
 
President Kesselman: Suggests we need to get out from procurement law. We have a new administrator 
work on this. 
 
Another administrator: We are doing our best to expedite procurement. This is an on-going struggle. We 
do what we can but are constrained by state contracts. 
 
Question from faculty member: Can you elaborate on ombudsman officer? 
 
President Kesselman: We have had lots of discussion on this. We need someone who is an expert on 
contracts. Some things cannot be kept confidential. We have someone who we want you to give a 
chance. We need to have support for this position and we are doing our best. Give him a shot. We did 
this because we actually did listen to the Climate Survey. 
 
Question from faculty member: Why should we have confidence in an ombudsman who is just another 
administrator who answers to the same people who have ignored us in the past? 
 
President Kesselman: I’m asking you to give it a shot. 
 
 


